Regular June Aldermen Meeting


June 4, 2018



7:00 P.M.

Kelly Morrison, Mayor, called the regular June aldermen meeting to order.  The following officers were present or absent as indicated:






Present/Absent




Present/Absent

Kelly Morrison, Mayor

Present


Brandon Kreps, Alderman

Present


Richard Moore, Alderman

Present


Allan Thompson, Alderman

Present
Rick Gladman, Alderman

Present


Deandra O’Riley, City Clerk

Present
Also present: Jack Baldwin, Chief Operator; Kathryn Rice with Nodaway News Leader; Jeremy Bix, President North Nodaway R-VI School Board; and, Jim Similink, Superintendent, North Nodaway R-VI School District.
Kelly Morrison gave Oath of Office to Allan Thompson and Rick Gladman.  Both signed same.
The minutes of the Regular May 2018 Aldermen Meeting were presented.  Brandon Kreps moved that minutes be approved as written.  Rick Gladman seconded the motion.  Votes:  Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allen Thompson – Yes; Brandon Kreps – Yes; No Votes – 0.

The expenses were presented.   Rick Gladman made a motion that the expenses be approved as presented. Brandon Kreps seconded the motion.  Votes:  Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson– Yes; Brandon Kreps – Yes; No Votes – 0.  
Kelly introduced Jim Similink, Superintendent of the North Nodaway R-VI school district.  Jim explained problems with field lights at the park.  At the last football game of the season one of the light poles was switched off and caused all the other light poles to go off.  This happened several times and some of the bank of lights did not come back on.  This summer the lights have been used for home softball and baseball games and there has been trouble with the lights coming on.  The school was told by an electrician that the boxes were old and should be updated and replaced.  The school is looking into possibility of upgrading to LED lights and updating the system.  The School has some funding to upgrade the lighting but was requesting help with funding through the City.  Discussion was held and it was determined that the City would look at helping but would need to know the exact plans and figures of the project.  Jim indicated he would do more research and provide the information to the City once he has it.  Brandon Kreps indicated that he has a friend who works in stadium lighting and would talk with him as to the best way to make contacts and come up with a plan.  Brandon will pass on any information he comes up with to Jim and the Board.
Jim Similink and Jeremy Bix thanked the Board for their time and excused themselves from the meeting at this time.


Discussion was held in connection with funding for the light project.  It was determined that a fundraiser would be a good idea to come up with the needed funds for the project.  Nothing was decided at this time.

Update on delinquent accounts was given.  City Clerk indicated that no new accounts were added this month.  Two accounts had been paid off also.  No discussion followed.

Painting of the water plant was discussed at this time.  Jack indicated he will create specs and put bids out for the project.  It was decided that the bid would be for labor and materials with criteria to include use of certain types of paint.
Jack Baldwin announced that Street Project had been completed.  Board agreed that the streets looked good.
City Clerk reported on the City’s involvement with the Nodaway County Hazard Mitigation Plan.  She attended the meeting on the 23rd of May which was a requirement in order for the City to be included in the available funding from SEMA and FEMA in case of natural disasters.  At the meeting several actions were discussed and the City Clerk indicated that the City should look into having generators on hand in case of power outages in order to keep the water plant operating.  Discussion followed and it was determined to table the matter and discuss at a later date.
Hopkins Picnic Resolution was presented to the Board.  Richard Moore made a motion to approve Mayor signing the Hopkins Picnic Resolution as is.  Rick Gladman seconded the motion.  Votes:  Brandon Kreps – Yes; Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.
Resolution was signed by Kelly Morrison, Mayor.
Kelly announced that the Hopkins Community Betterment Flea Market and Vendor Fair along with the Hopkins all around town garage sales were this weekend June 8 through June 9.  

A complaint was received from a resident in connection with neighbors not in compliance with the Nuisance Ordinance.  City Clerk indicated that letters were sent requesting compliance and both property owners have complied at this time so no further action is necessary.

Mayor announced that four Liquor License Applications had been received.  Discussion was held in connection with the Liquor License Application for sales of beer in the package received from Rick Woldruff; Liquor License Application for sales of liquor in excess of 5% of alcohol by weight and for the sale of beer, wine, and spirits all by the drink for consumption on the premises received from Cody Hoepker; for sales of liquor in excess of 5% of alcohol by weight and for the sale of beer, wine, and spirits all in original package received from Amy Larson; and, sales of liquor in excess of 5% of alcohol by weight and for the sale of beer, wine, and spirits all in original package on Sundays received from Amy Larson.  Rick Gladman made a motion that the Board of Aldermen approve the applications received from Rick Woldruff; Cody Hoepker and Amy Larson and that the City is to issue Rick Woldruff; Cody Hoepker and Amy Larson said liquor licenses to cover the period of time from July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2019.  Brandon Kreps seconded the motion.  Votes:  Brandon Kreps – Yes; Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.

City Clerk announced that the insurance premium to Beouf & Berger Mutual Insurance Company was up for renewal.  This is the Commercial policy covering the commercial building and contents.  A quote was obtained from Missouri Rural Services for the same coverage coming in at a $1.100.00 savings over Beouf & Berger Mutual Insurance Company.  Richard Moore made a motion that the City authorize the switch of insurance companies for the commercial building and contents from Beouf & Berger Mutual Insurance Company to Missouri Rural Services.  Rick Gladman seconded the motion.  Votes:  Brandon Kreps – Yes; Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.
City Clerk announced the CCR report will not be mailed out but a notice was put on the May bill cards for Water-Sewer billing directing residents to the website containing the report.  

City Clerk announced that the DNR fees will be placed on the June billing.
Cd’s  #’s 41031831 Cemetery Rickard, 41031832 Surplus Acct Water/Sewer; and, 41035842 General Fund mature in June, 2018.  Discussion was held.  Richard Moore made a motion that the Mayor and City Clerk look into obtaining better interest rates and have the authority to move money in the Cd’s to another financial institution as deemed necessary to secure those rates as long as the financial institution is FDIC insured.  Rick Gladman seconded the motion. Votes:  Brandon Kreps – Yes; Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0. 
Mayor asked Board if any new business .  It was mentioned that the telephone office lawn is not being mowed entirely.  No action at this time.

Brandon Kreps inquired regarding steps necessary to have a street closed.  Discussion was held.
Brandon Kreps made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Allan Thompson seconded the motion.  Votes:  Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; Brandon Kreps – Yes; No Votes – 0.
​__________________________________



________________________________________

Deandra K. O’Riley



Kelly Morrison, Mayor
